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ASHRAE ACTION


ROANOKE CHAPTER NEWSLETTER


NOVEMBER  2001








NOVEMBER   MEETING








Tuesday, November 13, 2001


Tour of HVACR Training Center /


Parry McCluer High School.








EVENING'S AGENDA:





5:00 – 5:30 PM – Vans depart from 


Roanoke & Lynchburg (See below)





6:30 – 7:00 PM – Pizza and Opening Remarks


in Parry McCluer High School Lunch Room





7:00 – 8:00 PM – Tour and presentation


conducted by Herb Crimp








Van Transportation:





Roanoke – Leaves at 5:30 from the parking lot in


front of Michael's at Town Square. (Dave Pierson)





Lynchburg – Leaves at 5:15 from River Ridge Mall


in parking lot near Red Lobster. (Keith Workman)











Please make reservations by 11:30 AM


Friday, November 9  and indicate to


Margaret if you will be using van


transportation from Roanoke or Lynchburg








Margaret McBride  (540) 857-3262


or


� HYPERLINK mailto:mmcbride@hsmm.com ��mmcbride@hsmm.com�





Cost of dinner will be $11.00


(Student Cost $6.00)








�See next page for additional information on the 


HVAC Training Center








President's Corner





I am really pumped about our meeting in November.  It is not the usual plant trip but an opportunity to see what people are doing to recruit and train young people in our industry.  We will see the new Parry McCluer High School and we will see the classroom where some of the students are being taught skills to be used in our industry.  Our host Herb Crimp is energetic and upbeat about his program that will impress you.  It is also a joint meeting with our section from the Shenandoah Valley.  A chance to meet and talk to the people of this fast growing area.  I look forward to seeing all of you there.  





Our associate and Vice President, Ben Tritt, has decided to pursue a new direction in his life.  He has taken a position with the Naval Surface Warfare Center in Dahlgren, Virginia as a mechanical engineer.  The position will allow him to pursue a Ph.D. and later to become a professor at a university.  We wish the best for Ben.  We are very fortunate to have Jeff Perry step in to take Ben’s position as Vice President.  





	We will have a great year and it all begins with you and your participation.  Thanks.





                                                                                  Dave Pierson




































































                                                                                                                             					




































































                                                                  Dave Pierson











Upcoming Meetings





December 11 – Luncheon at Patrick Henry Hotel





Past President's Meeting


Speaker – Tim Fletcher, Copeland


Topic – New Refrigeration and Compressor Design for 


R-410A and Variable Capacity





January 15 – Dinner at Roanoke County Women's Club





Research Promotion Awards


Speaker – Andrew Clancy, York


Topic – Underfloor Air Distribution











ROANOKE CHAPTER ASHRAE


2000 – 2001 OFFICERS and GOVERNORS


		Phone:	Email:


President	David Pierson	540-563-2828	dapierson@trane.com


Pres.Elect	John Mann	540-344-5513	jmann@mckinney-usa.com


Vice Pres.	Jeff Perry	540-342-1816		jperry@lpa-inc.com


Secretary	Gary Anderson	540-345-8020	ganderson@spectrumpc.com


Treasurer	Mike Wright	540-857-3100	mwright@hsmm.com


Governor	James Sledd	540-344-6664	jes@sfcs.com


Governor	Chris Beverly	540-563-2828	cnbeverly@trane.com	


Governor	Pat Cady	540-857-3100	pcady@hsmm.com


Past Pres.	Bill Hamill	540-857-3268	bhamill@hsmm.com








2000 – 2001 COMMITTEE CHAIRS


Shenandoah


    Section	Howard Arthur	540-464-7308	arthurjh@mail.vmi.edu


Membership	Keith Workman	804-346-1275	kw.rwh@verizon.net


Student


Activities	Pat Cady	540-857-3100	pcady@hsmm.com


Programs	Jeff Perry	540-342-1816		jperry@lpa-inc.com


Historian	David Cunningham	540-772-1017


Refrigeration	Chris Beverly	540-563-2828	cnbeverly@trane.com


Research	Bill Hamill	540-857-3268	bhamill@hsmm.com


TEGA	Chris Beverly	540-563-2828	cnbeverly@trane.com


Newsletter	John Mann	540-344-5513	jmann@mckinney-usa.com





						











Roanoke Chapter of ASHRAE





Web Page:





� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/" ��http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/�





The website is getting a new look in the 


coming months.  Please contact Mike Wright – 857-3100 (� HYPERLINK mailto:mwright@hsmm.com ��mwright@hsmm.com�) if you are interested in being a sponsor with a business card advertisement.








BOARD OF GOVERNORS





Meeting





Tuesday, November 13, 2001





4:00 PM – 5:15 PM





Virginia Trane Office 








Electronic Newsletter





Welcome to the Roanoke Chapter's electronic ASHRAE Newsletter.  If you received a hard copy, then we do not have an e-mail address for you.  Please send your e-mail address or comments to John Mann at � HYPERLINK mailto:jmann@mckinney-usa.com ��jmann@mckinney-usa.com� or 344-5513.  We will continue to send hard copies to anyone not currently using e-mail.








Details of November Program


TOUR  -  NEW BUENA VISTA HIGH SCHOOL AND 


                 HVAC TECH CENTER





SPEAKER:  Herb Crimp





Below is a summary of the HVAC Training Program at the HVACR Training Center/Parry McCluer High School.





The high school program consists of one 18-week course and two 36-week courses.





HVAC I 18 Weeks (10th - 12th grade students) - Basic refrigeration, copper tubing and fitting identification/projects as well as soldering, brazing, and introduction to welding.  Safety, basic hands tools, basic electrical skills, wiring and ohms law.  Emphasis in the above areas includes problem solving, technical manual research as well as team/partner learning activities.





HVAC II 36 Weeks (11th - 12th grade students) - Basic refrigeration continued with emphasis placed on pressure temperature relationship of refrigerants, refrigeration cycle, super-heat calculations, condensing temperature determination.  Leak repair, testing and evacuation of a system, including refrigerant recovery/management, EPA rules regulations and the opportunity to take the EPA exam.  Total system operation, troubleshooting with integration of controls including DDC system introduction.





HVAC III 36 Weeks (12th grade students) - Continued refrigeration basics, with hands-on supervised maintenance/repair and the opportunity for cooperative work experience.  Main emphasis is with larger equipment/projects that require extensive planning and problem solving.  Other areas include Industrial Controls, basic motors, PLC, CNC technology, with an introduction to visual basic programming.





Dabney S. Lancaster Community College program - Emphasis is on the manufacturing/work force development aspects of HVAC, that includes all areas as outlined above, but manufacturer specific, at the adult level and faster pace.





Biography





Mr. Crimp received the bulk of his mechanical, electrical and refrigeration training in the U.S. Navy as a nuclear propulsion plant and auxiliary equipment operator in the submarine force.  He completed his teaching credentials and masters degree in education at Bemidji State University in Bemidji, Minnesota.  His undergraduate degree was from the University of Utah, where he was on a wrestling scholarship.  Upon retirement from the navy. Mr. Crimp worked for two years as a service technician in western Michigan (Holland) prior to returning to teaching.  He taught at Career Line Tech Center in Holland, Michigan in the HVAC program before teaching in Virginia. 














Student Activities





 We are scheduled to have the "Cool Science Kit" for the first two weeks in December.  The ASHRAE Thermal Science Demonstration Kit has been designed to assist ASHRAE members with classroom presentations to students in grades 3-12.  The Teaching Kit contains most of the necessary hardware to conduct science demonstrations, and the modules include background to allow students to observe and participate in the demonstrations and scientific investigations.  Each demonstration/investigation is accompanied by written and video taped instructions.





Any of our members that have a school in mind for a demonstration or are interested in giving a demonstration to 3rd through 12th graders can e-mail me for more information.





We have 5 teams for MATHCOUNTS at this time. Our goal is to have 10 by the December 14th registration deadline.  We will soon be starting on a fund raising campaign for the competition expenses. 





Pat Cady


pcady@hsmm.com


Student Activities  























Shenandoah Section


of the Roanoke ASHRAE Chapter











NOTES FROM THE CHAIRMAN





Shenandoah Section needs your help setting up programs.  Even if you cannot make contact with a potential speaker, your ideas and phone numbers for potential speakers would help.  Meetings have been arranged for November and December.  February is National Engineer's, so we need topics for January, March and April of next year.  Please coordinate your efforts with Howard Arthur (� HYPERLINK mailto:ARHTUR.JH@VMI.EDU ��ARHTUR.JH@VMI.EDU�) or (540) 464-7038.








FUTURE MEETINGS:








13 November 2001 -  Tour of the HVAC Education Laboratory at the new Buena Vista High School.





This is a joint meeting with the Roanoke Chapter.





13 December 2001  -  Wind Power





17 January 2002  -  TBA
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